UE Sideliners (Soccer) Board Meeting

Date: 7/25/16

Attendees:

| Name                | 6/29/16 | 7/25/16 |   |  |  |
|---------------------|---------|---------|---|--|--|
| Tammy Taylor        | X       | Х       |   |  |  |
| (Co-President)      |         |         |   |  |  |
| Alicia Abbadessa    | Х       |         |   |  |  |
| (Co-President)      |         |         |   |  |  |
| Maria Beach         | X       | Х       |   |  |  |
| (Co-Vice President) |         |         |   |  |  |
| Andrea Palmeri      | X       |         |   |  |  |
| (Co-Vice President) |         |         |   |  |  |
| Christie Havel      | X       | Х       |   |  |  |
| (treasurer)         |         |         |   |  |  |
| Paul Mollo          | X       |         |   |  |  |
| (Co-secretary)      |         |         |   |  |  |
| Hope Mollo          | X       |         |   |  |  |
| Co-secretary)       |         |         |   |  |  |
| Chuck Smith         | X       |         |   |  |  |
| Karen Lavelle       | X       | Х       |   |  |  |
| Patty Lett          | Х       | Х       |   |  |  |
| (Past President At  |         |         |   |  |  |
| Large)              |         |         |   |  |  |
| Thuy Cataldo (Past  | Х       |         |   |  |  |
| Treasurer at large) |         |         |   |  |  |
| Tom Lavelle         |         | Х       |   |  |  |
| John Herzing        |         | Х       | _ |  |  |

Agenda: Transitional Meeting

| Budget              | Tammy & Alicia will get together w/Christie and make sure final budget numbers that have been discussed are accurate for the year.  |
|---------------------|---|
| Priorities/Expenses | Club shirts for modified and JV players. It was decided that club shirts would be ordered for modified and JV players. Maria will contact NuWaka to get them made.  Game Day Shirts for the Varsity Boys and Girls. Budgeted amount of \$500 will remain for this year. Coaches pick this out wherever they want to. Coaches do the work and send us a bill. There are at least 20 kids per team. Coach and assistant coach also get these shirts. We are not responsible for more than \$500 if they go over the coaches are responsible for the difference. We will need to send the coaches an email |

to remember the game day shirts.

- Homecoming Picnic: Parade date is Saturday, October 8<sup>th</sup>. It was decided to keep the budget amount in place, however we are going to send an email out to parents to ask for donations that day and try and use as little of budget as possible. We will look at option of setting up under a tent in another area if the weather is cooperating that day to avoid other team's confusion of who is hosting the tailgate. \$300 is budgeted for this event.
- Meals for Away Games: We agreed to keep line item
  as budgeted. However, once team parents have been
  established we are going to try getting parents to sign
  up to donate snacks/drinks to be provided for each
  team. Modified did this last year and it was very
  successful. Will ask Matt Richards to take on the task
  of training other team parents on his methods. The
  budget was \$100 for each team (Only JV and Varsity
  Boys and Girls)(Total \$400 budgeted).
- Black and Orange Night: Budget was \$200 total for both boys and girls. We will again ask player parents to bring a dish to pass. Note: We need to contact Josh Gannon to reserve upstairs cafeteria. Once game dates are announced we can lock in date for this event.
- Senior Night: It is for senior girls and boys. We allotted \$400 per team (boys and girls). (\$200 for boys and \$200 for girl's team). We also a lot another \$100 additional for flowers. We provided Pizza, Cake, Water, balloons, and paper products. Player's parents bring a dish to pass. Again team parents we be responsible for senior gifts. Date tbd once game schedule is announced.
- Website (UE Soccer): Christie will renew website and pay fee \$86, Website domain name fee \$30. Website fee expires August of 2016.
- <u>PO BOX Fee:</u> \$130 annually. The p.o. box will be renewed for this year.
- Player assisted fund: Budget will remain \$100 for this.
- Bank Fees: \$25 for overdrafts etc.
- Booster Club Insurance: \$300 (We have to have this).
   This is due in September and will be paid.
- <u>Banquet:</u> Maria will contact Traditions to lock in a date for November and cost per person.
- <u>Scholarships:</u> All seniors have the ability to apply for a scholarship.
- Soccer Banner: There was a discussion as to why soccer does not have a team banner representation at

|             | the school. More information needs to be gathered as                   |
|-------------|--|
|             | to how we go about getting a banner for soccer.                        |
|             |  |
| Finances    | No finance report was given. Checking account has been                 |
|             | switched over into new board members names.                            |
| Memberships | Dues will be \$30 this year. Tammy will update membership              |
|             | flyer to let everyone know that with each membership you will          |
|             | get a t-shirt and bumper sticker, and that the membership              |
|             | helps pay for each player's ticket to the banquet or                   |
|             | orange/black night event. Tom Lavelle will secure getting 150          |
|             | bumper stickers made to look like the orange ones that were            |
|             | sold two years ago. We are going to push membership drive              |
|             | with the help of team parents. We will need volunteers to go           |
|             | to each team meeting to talk about the role of team parents,           |
|             | get information such as emails and contact information, and            |
|             | talk about the membership and what the money is used for.              |
|             | , ,  |
| Fundraisers | Bottle drive: Christie will head this up. Date is set for              |
|             | August 20 <sup>th</sup> . She is getting flyers ready and will contact |
|             | a company, possible the Can Man for supplies needed                    |
|             | for the day. Information will be posted on our website                 |
|             | and Facebook page.   |
|             | Apparel Sale: Tom & Karen are working with a                           |
|             | company in Binghamton and should have flyers and a                     |
|             | link ready for orders soon. There will be many choices                 |
|             | and some new items added this year. More                               |
|             | information to come.   |
|             | 3. Christie will contact Romas to continue the progressive             |
|             | bottle drive. She will also get a flyer to distribute and              |
|             | post on website and Facebook.  |
|             | 4. Patty will contact Rossi's Pizza to organize this                   |
|             | fundraiser.  |
|             | 5. Son's of Italy spaghetti dinner. Jim Spacaforno is                  |
|             | contact. All tickets will have to be presale tickets.                  |
|             | (Make \$4 per person, charge \$10 per person). 2 weeks                 |
|             | before we need to give them a count. Alicia will                       |
|             | contact them to set a date. Can go to their website to                 |
|             | book a date. Always on a Thursday. This can't be done                  |
|             | until the game schedule is decided for the season.                     |
|             | 6. McDonald's fundraiser will not be done.                             |
|             | 7. Dick's Sporting Goods: Tom will research the Dick's go              |
|             | fund me page and Patty will contact information to                     |
|             | Tammy regarding one time donation request                              |
|             | paperwork.   |
|             | 8. Tammy will set up a go fund me page to link to                      |
|             | Facebook page.   |
|             | 9. Applebee's Breakfast (Date: 9/11) Paul will organize                |
|             | and Tammy will be in charge of raffle baskets.                         |

| Meeting Adjourned.    | At 9:30PM  |  |
|-----------------------|--|--|
| Next Meeting Date     | August 16 <sup>th</sup> at 8:00PM at the Galley                |  |
| Possible Agenda Items | Fundraising, Dues, decide what we post on the website, bylaws. |  |